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1. For years Pax Christi has been involved with peace initiatives
undertaken by the church in Uraba, Colombia.  Pax Christi encourages an
international presence in the region in order to protect defenceless civilians
who, in great numbers, have become the victims of violence.  The violence
against civilians is committed by armed groups:  the paramilitary, the
military and the guerrilla. 

2. In March 1997, the first “peace community” was founded in San José de
Apartadó (Uraba).  Pax Christi was present there and has taken it upon itself
to provide international support.  Since then European aid has commenced and
an international observer is permanently present in the area, on behalf of
Pax Christi.  This presence accords protection.

3. In the meantime the number of peace communities has increased to six. 
These communities of unarmed civilians do not allow access to any armed groups
and do not have any kind of contact with them.  Only in this way can the
civilians regain their independence and autonomy. 

4. Although respect for the peace communities by the parties in conflict is
increasing, Pax Christi complains that the autonomy of the first peace
community of San José de Apartadó, has been violated at various times by all
the parties in conflict.  Violations include forced collaboration, murder and
kidnapping of unarmed civilians.  Such actions violate international
humanitarian law, especially the additional Protocol II to the Four Geneva
Conventions.  These violations have remained unpunished.

5. Pax Christi is making an appeal to the Government to punish the guilty
who violated the integrity of the peace community San José de Apartadó and to
the parties in conflict in Uraba - paramilitary, the military and guerrillas -
to respect the integrity of all present and future peace communities.

6. Pax Christi appeals to the international community to actively support
the peace communities and to send international representatives who can serve
as protection to the defenceless refugees.
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